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Message from the Acting Headteacher 
 
Asalaam Alaikum 
Peace be upon you. 

 
As requested by our parents in the last Curriculum workshop, the Key Stage 1 team have put 
together a Curriculum Newsletter, which is a summary of the children’s learning.  We hope we 
can collaboratively support children’s learning through this information.  
 

Parent Forum was postponed this week and has now been rescheduled for next week on 
Thursday 19th January at 19:00hrs. This session will be on- site only, and I will share an outline on 
the day detailing important actions and an opportunity for us to have a discussion and share 
our viewpoints. 
 

I hope you have a lovely weekend and insha’Allah I look forward to seeing and talking with 
many of you next week. 
 
With best wishes, 
Mrs Saad 
Acting Headteacher 
  
  

 
It has been an exceptionally busy week, as our school had its first Section 5 (two-day) Ofsted 
Inspection. The children showcased our SHINE values beautifully, spoke enthusiastically about 
their learning, and are a credit to you and the school. The Trust and staff would like to thank 
our parents and carers for completing the surveys promptly and ensuring the children were at 
school on time.  
The draft Ofsted report will now be prepared by the lead Inspector (HMI), and will go through 
a quality assurance process detailed below: 

 
We will let you know as soon as soon as we receive the final report.  Thank you for your 
understanding and patience. 
 
Shaheen Hirji                                                                                                  Samirah Saad 
Chair of Trustees                                                                                          Acting Headteacher 

Draft Report shared by Ofsted   18 days 
School is given time to feedback 5 working days 
Final is prepared by Ofsted and shared with the school  30 working days 
School shares the Ofsted report with parents and carers Within 5 working days 
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Habib the Hujjat Primary Attendance Bear 
 

This week’s winning class with the highest attendance and responsibility  
for caring for Habib the Hujjat Primary Attendance Bear is… 

 
Al-Khaaliq (2S) (again!) 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Pupils of the Week  
Al-Haqq (RH) 

 Ahmad Merali 
Ahmad has shown our value of Excellence by 
always working hard and trying to do his best.  
 
Ahmad has really impressed Ms Haque and Ms 
Navaz,  particularly in Phonics, as he is blending 
trickier words and is writing beautifully. Ahmad 
is also putting his hand up on the carpet more 
and is showing us a positive can-do attitude!  
 
Keep up the hard work Ahmad, you are doing 
really well. 

An-Noor (RW) 
 Ana Ebbrahimi 

Ana has worked so hard in Phonics and has 
made such great progress!  
 
It's lovely to see how confident she's 
becoming at school. She welcomes us every 
morning with a great big smile and is a great 
friend and role model to her class.  
 
Well done Ana, keep it up. 

 

Al-Kareem (1A) 
Inaya Fatima 

 

Inaya is a wonderful pupil. She always shows 
compassion to her peers and is always thinking 
of others.  
 
Inaya's confidence is growing and she is making 
an effort to participate during carpet discussion 
time, and trying her best to improve her 
communication skills. 
 
Well done Inaya, keep it up! 

 

Al-Hakeem (1AZ) 
Maryam Kanani 

Maryam has been practicing and improving 
in all areas of her learning.  She has been 
producing inspiring, creative and excellent 
work, with time left over to complete 
challenges!  
 
Miss Laffey loves reading her stories and 
trying to work out the answers to her maths 
questions. It has been lovely to see her 
growing in confidence, recognising her star 
qualities and consistently contributing in 
class.   
 
Keep up the phenomenal work, we are very 
proud of you. 

 

Al-Khaaliq (2S) 
Hadi Sharestani 

Hadi works very work hard in all his subjects. He 
is diligent and thoughtful and embodies the 
value of Excellence well. He always puts in his 
best effort, participates in class and is always 
happy to listen to feedback to do even better.  
 
Hadi has a great sense of humour and works 
very well with others.  
 
Keep up the good work Hadi! 

 
! 

 

Al-Wahhaab (2AS) 
Ameela Marhoon 

Ameela has been an absolute superstar this 
week. With lots of changes to her routine, 
she has still been able to come to school 
happy, focussed and has worked incredibly 
hard. She has shown such patience and 
compassion towards those around her.  
 
You are amazing, well done! 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Packed Lunches 
 
We have seen an increase in the number of children bringing a packed lunch to school.  As a 
school, we do not encourage packed lunches.  Instead, we encourage a family dining 
experience with a hot meal at lunchtime.  There are a few children who bring a packed lunch 
to school for very specific reasons, all of which have been authorised by the school in advance.  
We therefore request that your child does not bring a packed lunch unless there is a specific 
reason that has been pre-authorised by us.   
 
If your child is one of the children for whom a packed lunch has been authorised, please note 
that we do not permit sweets, crisps or any item containing nuts to be included.   
 
Thank you for your co-operation. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Dates for Your Diary 
 

 
 
 
 
 

NCMP (National Child Measurement Programme)    
for Reception children   Tuesday 17th January – 09:30-11:30hrs 

Vision Screening for Al-Haqq (RH)class   Wednesday 18th January – 09:30-11:30hrs 

Vision Screening for An-Noor (RW) class   Thursday 19th January – 09:30-11:30hrs 

Parent Forum (on site only)   Thursday 19th January – 19:00hrs  

FoHPS AGM   Friday 27th January – 18:00hrs 

Half Term Break    Monday 13th – Friday 17th February  

Children Return to School   Monday 20th February  

Curriculum Meeting for Key Stage 1 (on site only)    Wednesday 1st March – 17:00hrs 

Parent Teacher Meetings (online)    Tuesday 21st March 15:45-19:10hrs  

Parent Teacher Meetings (online)    Wednesday 22nd March 15:45-19:10hrs  

 


